
 

 

Art Committee Meeting Minutes 

November 7, 2018 

 

Present: Susan Blumberg-Kason, Chair; Vicky Bush-Joseph; Johanna Delaney; Margaret 

Carsello-Chiappetta; Cheryl Postrozny Eden; Kathleen Wilson; Karen Kleckner Keefe, 

Executive Director 

Absent: Kristin McDaniel 

 

Call to order at 7:05 p.m.  

 

On a motion by Vicky Bush-Joseph and seconded by Susan Blumberg-Kason, the minutes of 

the August 9 meeting were unanimously approved.  

 

On a motion by Vicky Bush-Joseph and seconded by Susan Blumberg-Kason, the minutes of 

the September 25 special meeting were unanimously approved.  

 

On a motion by Johanna Delaney and seconded by Susan Blumberg-Kason, the minutes of the 

October 4 special meeting were unanimously approved.  

 

Time Capsule for Trees 

The committee discussed the spring art installation. Karen Keefe will reserve one of the 

Library’s display cases for March/April to promote the installation and call for contributions. She 

will ask Christine to work with Jeremiah on getting images of the sculpture that better represent 

how items will be displayed.  

 

Keefe informed the committee that Christine Esposito had secured a commitment of $6,000 in 

sponsorships. Keefe will invite Esposito to one of the Art Committee’s spring meetings. 

Margaret Carsello Chiappetta recommended the project as a sponsorship opportunity to Chase 

Bank.  

 

Zhou Brothers Installation Update 

Keefe informed the committee that the Library is getting a proposal for new lighting fixtures for 

the top of the stairway, near where the Zhou Brothers artwork will be installed. She will try to 

coordinate the two installations to limit disruption to the Library.  



 

Rotating Exhibits 

The committee reviewed the list of potential exhibitors.  

 

On a motion by Vicky Bush-Joseph and seconded by Susan Blumberg-Kason, motion to invite 

Katrina Davis-Salazar to exhibit in February 2019 was unanimously approved. Cheryl Eden will 

be Katrina’s library liaison.  

 

Margaret Carsello Chiappetta will curate and create documentation to exhibit this summer as 

part of the restoration of the Windhover sculpture at Hinsdale Middle School. Instead of a 

traditional reception, the Art Committee may plan a walking lecture to view the sculpture.  

 

Karen Keefe will contact Joan Geary about a Fall 2019 exhibit. If she is not interested or able to 

exhibit, Vicky Bush-Joseph will contact Sarah Rehmer.  

 

Other Business 

Margaret Carsello Chiappetta told the committee that her friend Maria Grillo, another Hinsdale 

resident and art designer, is interested in joining the Art Committee.  

 

The Art Committee agreed that the pieces donated by Hinsdale Gallery would not be added to 

the Library’s permanent art collection. Per the donor’s request, the pieces will be offered to 

Library staff.  

 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:31 p.m.  

 

 

Approved: January 8, 2019 


